
















































































































































































































































 

 

EXETER PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
13 NEWFIELDS ROAD • EXETER, NH • 03833-4540 • (603) 773-6157 •FAX (603) 772-1355 

www.exeternh.gov 

 

 

MEMO 
 

DATE: April 7, 2017 

 

TO:  Exeter Board of Selectmen 

 

FROM: Jennifer R. Perry, P.E., Public Works Director 

 

RE:  Water Resources Status & Drought Update 

 

 

New Hampshire Drought Monitor 

 

The following graphic summarizes the current drought conditions in New Hampshire. 
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The National Drought Summary for April 4, 2017 indicates Exeter and the NH seacoast area are 

in Moderate Drought (D1) conditions, except for a narrow band just north of the Massachusetts 

border that is Abnormally Dry (D0). Although this is an improvement from the Extreme 

Drought conditions that persisted through the end of 2016, it is drier than the same time last 

year. 

 

 

Groundwater Levels 

 

Currently the groundwater levels for long-term monitoring wells in the region are considered 

below average. USGS wells in Epping and Deerfield are recovering from the drought, but are 

still below the median levels for the month (25 percentile). 

 

Gilman and Stadium wells have only been in production in their revitalized conditions for a 

little over a year. Their historical use is limited. Additional information will be provided as it 

becomes available. Current static levels are below static levels measured in 2009 during the 

early permitting and redevelopment phases of the wells. 

 

 

River Flow 

Moderate precipitation and snowpack melt over the last two weeks has resulted in significant 

increases in surface water flow rates. The USGS stream flow gauge on the Exeter River at 

Haigh Road in Brentwood indicates current discharge is 911 cubic feet per second (cfs), which 

is a new maximum flow for this date for the 20 years of record for this gauge. 
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Water Supply 

The Reservoir on Dearborn Brook (Waterworks Pond) is the current source of water for the 

surface water treatment plant (SWTP). For the month of March 2017, the SWTP produced 

18,196,564 gallons of water, or 59% of demand. The groundwater treatment plant (GWTP) 

produced 12,494,214 gallons, or 41% of demand. The combined volume surface and 

groundwater for the month was 30,690,778 gallons, which is averages out to 1.0 million gallons 

per day (MGD). 

 

The surface water supply will be switched over from the Reservoir to the Exeter River in the 

next few weeks. Staff are also reviewing increasing surface water production during this high 

surface water flow period in order to reduce groundwater use and conserve it for use during low 

precipitation periods. 

 

The Epping Road elevated water storage tank is scheduled for maintenance (recoating and 

installation of ventilation) and will be taken off line for 6 weeks starting in May. This 

maintenance was deferred from last fall during the peak of the drought, but cannot be deferred 

any longer. 














